[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image1.jpg]The Common at

Sinnott Farm

www.sinnottfarm.com

Homeowner’s Association for:
Quail Run | Spice Bush | Arrowwood | Spring Hill | Timothy Lanes







[image: image2.jpg]

The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

September 26th, 2018
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Cameron Toper, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

Richard Burt, Director
Homeowners Present: 
Charissa Dixon of 16 Quail Run




Blessing Inyang of 28 Spice Bush Lane
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:01pm.
Homeowner Comment: Charissa Dixon was present at the meeting.  When asked if she had any comments, she said she was only there to observe.  The Board thanked her for coming and Chris reminded her to send her completed alternation request to the Bylaws and Covenants Committee.  Michael Comperatore of 15 Spring Hill Lane responded to the letter that he received from the Walk-About regarding his driveway, and told the Board that he and his wife had been budgeting for it but need to fix their cracking/crumbling front steps first.  Blessing Inyang brought the following concerns to the Board:

· Dislikes the idea of a Walk-About.  She doesn't see the point of it and does not like someone observing her house when she is not there.

· Upset about our quarterly dues increase. Does not feel as though it was communicated clearly. Felt blindsided by it. Iterated that there was no communication to her about the increase.

· Did not like that she was charged additional fees in relation to past due quarterly dues.

· Displeased with Vision and our Attorney, the collection agency. Felt as though communications from Vision and the attorney were rude and she also did not appreciate the language that was used.

· Does not feel her fence needs to be removed from her backyard as proposed in the annual Walk-About notice. She explained she has a garden and the fence is put in place to prevent wildlife from eating vegetation. Explained that she will take down the fence when the gardening season is over.

· Sent a letter in the mail to Vision regarding her explanation of the 2017 Walk-About findings in 2017. 2018's Walk-About findings repeated the same information as last year in addition to more. Asked the Board to reference her letter she sent in 2017 and explained she could provide it again.

· Driveway has damage due to a snow plow blade from her private contractor. Explained that she plans on repaving it but it will take time to have this completed.

· Did not like that the Walk-About letter asked for a dead tree to be removed from property. Explained that she spent a significant amount of money clearing up dead trees from her backyard already. 
Syed thanked Blessing for raising her concerns to the Board and told her that, due to time constraints and research that needed to be done, he would address her concerns personally within a week or so.
Minutes: Deanne motioned to accept the July meeting minutes, Syed seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 
Financial Report:

-Cameron Toper, Treasurer, reviewed the Financial Report as of August 31st, 2018. 
-All accounts are paid and on time. Oct. 1 is the date for next dues.

-Our operating cash balance is $13,496 with a total reserve balance of $113,667.20. The emergency fund remains untouched. We are up to a total of $1,166.79 in interest from our CD with American Eagle.
-We will most likely go over budget for water this year, which is odd since we did not change the schedule from last year.
-Overall from last year, our expenses appear to be lower, with us spending $46,716 so far this year and $52,000 at this point in the year prior.

-Our expenses are still scheduled to come in under budget by roughly $5,000 this year but with the increase in cost for grounds maintenance and other expenses next year we are looking at potential problems down the road with the paving.
Manager’s Report:
-Irrigation: Chris recommends that we shut off and winterize the irrigation system as soon as possible to save money on our water bill (when the water is on, even when we aren’t using it, we pay a fee to rent the meter).
-Wood Line Trimming and Brush Cutting: Our new landscaping contract includes the maintenance of our wood line and brush around the pond.  Over the past several years, the wood line has moved further towards the road.  Before the winner of our new bid begins maintaining the wood line, we will have to secure a company to perform a one-time cutting and brush hogging in order to define the standard to which we’d like it maintained.  The Board will receive quotes for this when meeting with bidding contractors on October 2nd. 
-Landscape Contract: Russo’s end date is October 31st, 2018.  Eight bids were received, including Russo’s.  Vision put together a packet that summarizes each bid for the Board to review.  The Board communicated via email through the month of August and decided on their top bids.  The Board will meet with the top bidders in person on October 2nd.
-Chemical Application (Nutsedge Invasion): Russo has not been responding to communications from Vision management.  After the meeting, Russo did get back to Vision and responded that chemicals cannot be applied during periods of rain, for safety and efficiency reasons.  Russo claimed that there have not been two consecutive days without rain for them to apply chemicals during.  
-BOD Meeting Dates:  The next Board meeting is on October 24th, 2018.
Service Requests:

-The overgrowth of Nutsedge has been noticed by a few homeowners and communicated to Vision and the Board.  
Correspondence Report


-An improvement violation report as well as a request to remove a parked car and trailer from their lawn was sent to the homeowner of 31 Spice Bush.
Alteration Requests


-31 Spice Bush: alterations, after communication, were approved.

-23 Spring Hill: Roof and Solar Panels – Pending Approval.


-31 Spring Hill: Solar Panels – Pending Approval.


-16 Quail Run: Patio, Stairs, and Lights – Pending Homeowner Response.
Committee Reports
Beautification – The beautification committee had a walkabout with an arborist from Leafing Out Landscapes in order to assess the health, aesthetics, and viability of the trees on our common area.  Deanne reached out to the town of Bloomfield, and within three days they removed the ivy growing up the lamppost, mowed some of the wood line, and trimmed back some of the lower extended limbs on Deerfield and performed trimming by the stop sign on the corner of North Ryefield Hollow and Terry Plains Road, mowed the wood line and lower extended brush on N. Ryefield Hollow. The town is expected to perform additional trimming of overhanging limbs on N. Ryefield Hollow and Deerfield in the upcoming months. The Board had extra money budgeted for brush hogging and trimming, so Deanne asked the Board to approve a $638.09 expenditure for Leafing Out Landscaping to remove the  dead Austrian Pines and grind the stumps on Arrowwood, and prune or remove low limbs from the deciduous tree row on common grounds that runs from N. Ryefield Hollow to Spring Hill.  The trim will remove lower limbs to provide clearance for lawn care. 

Welcome – The homeowners of 22 Quail Run were greeted, and the homeowners of 11 Spice Bush will be welcomed shortly. 
Website – Deanne and Michael met with Lisa and MaryAnn in August to review the entire website as well as learn how changes are made.  Minor changes were made regarding formatting and design that evening with additional site updates expected.

Covenant – No updates to report.
Old Business: 

-Landscape Contractor Discussion: The Board has chosen their top three bids and will meet with the contractors on October 2nd, 2018.


-2018 Goals and Priorities Review: In the interest of time, this topic was tabled but will be discussed via email.
New Business:

-Proposed Budget & Capital Expenditure Review: Cameron provided each Director with a copy of the proposed budget and capital expenditures.  There was a lengthy discussion.  Some highlights: 
· The “Brush Hogging” line item can be removed for 2019 since it will be included in the new landscaping contract.

· The Accounting budget for 2019 was brought down to match the $695 savings we secured this year by not having the accountant review our books (Vision already performs this service).

· There was debate over whether or not crack sealing of our streets will add enough longevity to be worth it.  Syed volunteered to reach out to the engineer who performed our paving study last year to try to get more information.

· The Capital Expenditure plan, an enormous undertaking proposed by Cameron last year, was reviewed.  Cameron stressed that it is not set in stone and can and should be adjusted to meet the association’s needs.  

-Website Options and Online Forum: In the interest of time, this topic was tabled for the next meeting.

-Annual Meeting Preparation: The Board members who were present acknowledged that preparing for the annual association meeting was a top priority, and agreed to discuss it further via email.
-New Board Transitional Task: Syed took a moment to let the Board know that he and Michael would be working on this behind the scenes.

Next Meeting – The next Board of Directors meeting is on October 24th, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Bloomfield Police Department.  
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  There were no homeowner comments during this period.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 8:44 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:51 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned with a motion made by Deanne Lawrence, seconded by Syed Hussain, and passed unanimously at 8:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary



